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As the public health response to COVID-19 continues, our thoughts remain with the
communities and individuals most deeply affected by the disease, and with those diligently working to
contain its spread.

For our own business, there are a number of actions we feel we must take. One of those is to
minimize our participation in the Satellite 2020 Conference and Exhibition, set to take place in
Washington, DC, from March 10 to March 12. As of now, CPI plans to have a minimum contingent on
hand at the show. We understand this may mean that discussions that were meant to take place at the
event may not occur as previously planned.

As this show is consistently a highlight on the satellite industry calendar, this decision was not
made lightly. However, in light of the uncertainty regarding the transmission of the virus, CPIl has chosen
to be cautious. We will therefore minimize direct interaction, as well as the associated travel exposure,
among our employees and customers as they relate to the Satellite 2020 event.

CPI continues to be ready to serve our customers as well as possible during this period. We
welcome the opportunity to arrange tele- or video-conferences in order to enable the continuation of
business activities. You may also contact CPI via email, text, telephone or through our mobile app so that
we may answer any questions you may have. We hope to see you at other future industry events or in
direct meetings.



